
Item 17. PC Meeting 11th May 2023 

Report from Broom Hill Trust Council 

The bluebells this spring have been stunning and more visible in the areas cleared of 

bramble growth by both contractors and volunteers. However, new bramble growth is 

reappearing in both areas cleared by cutting and areas cleared by digging out of young 

growth. Hopefully, autumn volunteer work mornings will continue to keep the bramble 

“invasion” under control. 

Following a parishioner’s comment Cllr Soanes checked the condition of the rustic style 

benches and noted that some repairs and maintenance are needed. It is hoped that 

volunteers will do the repairs and the Trust ask that Council agree an approximate budget for 

materials. 

The Tree Survey tagged 5 trees in need of safety works within 1 year. The Trust request that 

the Council obtain quotes for the necessary works. 

 

 

 

 


